
Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have had a wonderful Christmassy week at school and I am very proud of each and 
everyone of them.  

The children performed beautifully in our Christmas Carol Concert on Tuesday and thank 
you for coming along and supporting them. It was lovely to see every child taking part in 
the singing, the actions and backed up with the  beautiful bell playing. The soloists were 
phenomenal this year and demonstrated great courage, confidence and skill. The 
narrators told the story of Christmas with clarity and confidence. The Year 6 made it 
magical with their solo carrying their lit up angels with messages of hope and peace. 
Thank you to Andrew Yates and the Paul Church community for allowing us to host our 
concert in the church. Also, to Chris Yacoubain for the beautiful lighting and spectacular 
pictures he has taken of the children. A massive thank you must go to Ms Judge who has 
worked tirelessly with the children with such wonderful outcomes. Her enthusiasm and 
expertise is much appreciated by us all. 

On Wednesday we celebrated in school with our Christmas lunch. The children enjoyed 
making crackers and hats for the occasion and tucked in joyously to their dinners. Thank 
you to Bex and Sarah for producing such a festive meal! 

Thursday morning we had a lovely school assembly with all the musicians, their music 
teachers and parents. I was amazed that at least a third of the children in the school are 
playing an instrument now. Children of all ages showed great courage and confidence 
playing in front of such a large audience and many overcame their worries to share their 
wonderful skills with us with joy and enthusiasm. A huge thank you to all the music 
teachers who provide these super opportunities for our children to perform comfortably. 

Well done to Porthchapel House (Yellow) who achieved the most house points this term 
with 2418 points. They chose a well deserved house treat of watching a Christmas film, 
wearing pyjamas or Christmas jumper with popcorn! 

Next week we have our Christmas Fair on Monday 18th December. Please collect 
your child at 2.30pm from the reception area and walk around to the entrance to 
the hall via the staff carpark. 

On Tuesday we are going to watch Elemental at the Savoy cinema as a kind Christmas 
treat courtesy of FROMS. Please collect your child from outside the cinema at 3.05pm.  

Please note that from January 2024 the school day will run from 8.45am-3.15pm as 
reiterated in the letter that went home on Thursday. 

I hope you all have a super weekend and are beginning to feel Christmassy! 

Best wishes                          

Sarah Trow 
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Whole School 
attendance: 


92% 

House Points:   

Autumn Term 

Winners !

    PORTHCHAPEL 

with
2418 points

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Monday 18th December Christmas School Fair 
2.30-4.30pm 
Tuesday 19th December 2023-Whole School Cinema 
Trip  
Tuesday 19th December 2023-Last day of the Autumn 
Term 
Spring Term begins on Thursday 4th January 2024 

2023-2024 INSET Days: 
Monday 19th February 2024 
Wednesday 24th July 2024 






























 
 

 

 

 

Raffle—Drawn at 
4pm! 

Teddy Tombola 

Guessing Table 

Christmas Pong! 

Refreshments - Mulled Wine, Mince 
Pies, Hot Chocolate & Marshmallows 

Beat the Santa Goalie! 

Christmas Crafts 

Face Painting 

Christmas Treasure Hunt Jolly Jam Jars 

Lucky Dip 

All money raised will go to FROMS and the continued work they do with the 
school to offer our students wonderful opportunities.  


